

Town of Cromwell Office of the Town Manager

Nathaniel White Building 41 West St Cromwell, CT 06416

Anthony J. Salvatore, Sr. Town Manager

Phone: (860) 632-3412 Fax: (860) 632-3435

Press Release...... Cromwell.....March 16, 2020

In response to COVID 19 Effective March 16, 2020

TOWN HALL WILL REMAIN OPEN BY APPOINTMENT ONLY

Town Manager in consultation with the Public Health Coordinator issues the follow update effective March 16, 2020;

- All Cromwell Public Buildings will be closed March 17, 2020 except by appointments that are absolutely necessary and time sensitive.
- Board and Commission meetings are canceled unless there is pressing business.
 Meetings will not be open to the public and will be run in accordance with the Governors Executive Order 7-b.1.
- Parks and walking trails remain open with the exception of tennis and basketball courts and playscapes.
- At this time the Transfer Station will remain open.
- Effective 8 p.m. tonight gathering will be limited to capacities of 50 people, restaurants and bars will be takeout and delivery only. Gyms will be closed. I will be directing the Cromwell Police and Fire Departments to monitor compliance.
- All residential Building Inspections will be limited to outdoor inspections only.
- Senior Transportation is by appointment only and limited to Medical Appointments,
 Prescriptions and Grocery Stores.
- Donations to the Food Bank are welcome. Please leave them in a cart in the lobby of Town Hall.
- We ask that all residents practice social distancing and good judgement.

Once again, as this fluid situation continues, please check back to the Town of Cromwell Website for the latest updates.